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SATELLITE NETWORK PROCEDURES

As mentioned by the Director during the RAG, it is necessary for something to be done now to deal with the significant backlogs in the processing of space notices or the process will collapse- we cannot wait until WRC-2003.

As we see it there are 2 major causes of the backlog problem and these are:

· the complexity of the procedures and data that we as Members have imposed on the BR in the Radio Regulations;

· The volume of the notices that we collectively have submitted to the BR with many of them being of a speculative nature- thus paper satellites.

With respect to the first part of the problem, the most effective solution is to find some way to drastically reduce the complexity of the procedures, workload and data that we impose on the BR.  This can only be achieved by WRC-2000 seriously reducing the complexity of the data and the procedures and consequently the work required by the BR. PP98 Res. 86 provides for that possibility, but the proposals so far won’t have a substantial effect. In fact with some of the proposals to the WRC in the CPM report, the data and workload is going to be increased. As mentioned during the RAG, the impact of this problem is that a significant part of the resources of the BR is being wasted doing processing work of little value or of value to very few members, whereas, if this processing could be avoided, some of the resources saved could be used to provide additional support by BR to the developing countries. Examples of such a reduction of the role of the BR and thus the workload of the BR are:

· have only very simple triggers for coordination such as a frequency overlap and coordination arc for GSO networks ;

· Reduce the need for BR to do technical examinations for such things as hard limits, but rather consider these present “hard limits” as part of the coordination process  between operators where if these limits are met the coordination agreement is automatic. This would lead to very substantial reduction in the type of data to be validated and used by the BR. If required, this data could still be submitted and published, but not validated by BR and is to be used by the operators in their bilateral coordination process.

· With a 3 year delay in the recording of space frequencies in the MIFR, perhaps the need for a MIFR should be reviewed as to whether it could be combined into a single database/process including both “coordination” and “notified” data.

The second part of the problem is the over-filing of notices. There is no way to stop administrations from making filings even speculative filings, thus, there must be some disincentive to over-burdening the system. As indicated during the RAG meeting the administrative due diligence procedure does not have any impact on the number of filings. As a consequence, we are the view that WRC-2000 should reconsider the need for substantial filing fees, as there doesn’t seem to be any other mechanism to reduce the number of filings. Again the work of the BR in processing these “paper satellites” has a very negative impact on the resources of the BR which detract from resources being available to do more productive work for both developed and developing countries.
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